Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

January 12, 1993

Larkin Fourkiller, Jr. 5401 Algonguin Trail Kokomo, Indiana 46902

Dear Larkin:

Thank you for the wonderful letter. Both Charlie and I were sorry we could not attend the family reunion. That week-end is such a busy week-end for both of us.

I am glad you are doing well. We enjoyed reading the articles about your accomplishments.

It may be a while before an opening comes up in the Cherokee Nation Police Department. We have just moved Mike McCoy up to head the police unit. He is an outstanding officer.

I am afraid the video your grandfather made for my 1987 election campaign has been destroyed. We never had a copy of it but those people who did no longer have one. The television stations who run these ads reuse the tapes and do not retain the ad footage.

The movie is still progressing. The script is about done and is generating a lot of interest.

Stay in touch. Hope to see you soon.

Sincerely,

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief